
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Dear «Sig1» 
 
RAMBLERS CLOSE AND JUNCTIONS ON CROSSLANDS MEADOW, COLWICK – 
PROPOSED PARKING RESTRICTIONS –  
DOUBLE YELLOW LINES (TRO 7270) – PUBLIC CONSULTATION 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver highway 
services in Nottinghamshire. In June 2023 an initial consultation was carried out to obtain the views 
of residents living in the vicinity of the proposals. Several comments were received during the initial 
consultation but after due consideration it has been decided to proceed with the scheme as originally 
proposed. 
 
It is proposed to introduce double yellow lines (no waiting at any time) at the following locations in 
Colwick:- 

• West side of Ramblers Close 

• Junction of Ozier Holt and Crosslands Meadow 

• Junction of Egling Croft and Crosslands Meadow 

• Junction of Fox Covert and Crosslands Meadow 

• Junction of Parsons Meadow and Crosslands Meadow 

• Junction of Little Ox and Crosslands Meadow 

• Junction of Swan Meadow and Crosslands Meadow 

• Junction of Pool Meadow and Crosslands Meadow 
 

The proposed double yellow lines will help to ensure that parked vehicles do not restrict visibility for 
vehicles turning in or out of the junctions. The restrictions will also ensure that there is a clear route 
for pedestrians to cross the road. The locations of the restrictions are shown on the enclosed 
drawings (H/JAB/4357/01 to 07) and notice.   
 
Before proceeding further with the proposed parking restrictions, I wish to consider the views of 
residents and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments are in the form 
of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported through the 
County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these proposals should 
reach me by 1st November 2023. 
 
Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If you’d 
like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/  
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 Your ref:   

My ref: H/JAB/TRO7270/02 

Date: 27 September 2023 

  



Yours «Sig2»    

 
Jeff Burton 
Highway Improvements Co-Ordinator  
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 


